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PRACTITIONERS 

  
 

Get Ready! 
Quick and Easy Practitioner Enrollment 

Coming in September! 
 

Beginning in September, individual practitioners new to the New York State (NYS) 
Medicaid program (i.e., never before enrolled) will be able to apply for enrollment utilizing a 
new enrollment portal – the NYS Medicaid Provider Services Portal.  Individual 
practitioners applying for Medicaid enrollment, and credentialing staff who prepare 
practitioner applications, must create NY. Gov Business Accounts prior to accessing the 
portal to complete and submit applications. 

By creating a NY.Gov Business Account, practitioners and authorized credentialing staff will 
be able to access the NYS Medicaid Provider Services Portal to view and control the 
provider’s enrollment record, including if the provider: 

• Separates from their current employer and credentialing support team, 
• Authorizes a second credentialing team from another employer to access their 

enrollment file, 
• Wishes to review the status of their application, and/or 
• Is ready to digitally attest and submit an application. 

New practitioner enrollment is the first phase of an exciting project to modernize the NYS 
enrollment process!  More provider types will be added to the portal as the project rolls out 
future phases, but all providers and credentialing staff will be required to create NY.Gov 
Business Accounts. 

Similar to the way in which a NY.Gov Personal Account is needed to use MyDMV when 
renewing a driver’s license or registration, a Ny.Gov Business Account is needed to use the 
NYS Medicaid Provider Services Portal when applying for enrollment or updating an 
enrollment file. Be sure to visit the NYGOVID Account Overview Guide and follow the 
steps to create an account. This only needs to be done once and can be done from a 
desktop, laptop, tablet and phone! 

    

https://www.emedny.org/PSP/NYGOV_ID_Account_Overview.pdf
https://urldefense.us/v3/__https:/www.emedny.org__;!!JRQnnSFuzw7wjAKq6ti6!ybAEzz0lP8WQqwAMgLYsPZX99xGIpt3bbIKI6anzMUCQL10gGeDMOk88aKph12NsUa_3o9cgv-se0nsFeNHnwSW1vw$


Be ready to enroll when the portal is ready for you!  Don’t forget to watch for 
communications announcing portal availability for more providers and more enrollment 
functions!  
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